BOGNOR CHICHESTER AND DISTRICT AMNESTY GROUP

LOCAL AMNESTY NEWSLETTER: NOVEMBER 2015

Dear Writers and Supporters, 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

SAT 5/12, 10am-noon: Greetings Cards Campaign, Cathedral Green, Chichester

SAT 12/12 2 pm: Greetings Card Campaign write-a-thon, The Pump House, Stansted SAT 20/2/16 (times tbc):SE Regional AGM, Lewes
As you can see overleaf, and as the media have well publicised, the last UK resident in Guantanamo Bay has been released and returned to his family in London.  Many thanks to all who have written for his release, for so many years.     

LOCAL AMNESTY EVENTS

The Cathedral Chapter have kindly allowed us to have our card-signing table for our WRITE FOR RIGHTS CAMPAIGN (Greetings Card Campaign) on the cathedral green in Chichester on SATURDAY DECEMBER 5TH.  We start at 10, finish by noon, but will need to set up the table earlier –contact me (823016)

The next Saturday (DECEMBER 12TH), we can continue the WRITE FOR RIGHTS CAMPAIGN (Greetings Card Campaign) at Ann Stewart’s house from 2pm onwards. We will have our lightweight printed cards available.  The address is: The Pump House, Stansted Park, PO9 6DZ.  Please contact Ann on 023 9263 1812 if you’d like to come.  If you’ve not been to the Pump House before, it is highly advisable to get directions by emailing dillstew2@hotmail.com . If the weather allows you may want to walk in the woods first.  You would be welcome to park at the Pump House.

NATIONAL AMNESTY EVENTS

This year’s WRITE FOR RIGHTS CAMPAIGN (Greetings Card campaign) is enclosed for the Unwebbed; the contact for the Webbed is overleaf.  Please read the instructions carefully, especially the recommendations on religious/non-religious and use of Amnesty cards, and please remember that most of our prisoners do not share the seasons or customs of northern Europe.

OTHER NEWS AND EVENTS

I have the Amnesty 2015 Christmas catalogue if anyone wishes to see it.   Compliments of the Season to all our writers – Carry on Writing!             BOB DEWICK  
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Amnesty action: campaigns & letter-writing

	This month’s action

	Free Atena, jailed for drawing cartoon in Iran

	Background to this action

[image: image2.wmf]
Atena Farghadani is a 29-year-old artist is in prison for her art and peaceful activism. She was found guilty of charges including 'insulting members of parliament through paintings. Since being imprisoned she has also faced further charges, her male lawyer visited her in prison and she shook his hand. Guards arrested him and it is believed that she is now facing charges of ’illicit sexual relations falling short of adultery’’. Recently, as a result of this charge, the Iranian authorities have forced her to undergo a ‘virginity and pregnancy test’.
In a note written by Atena Farghadani leaked from prison, which has been seen by Amnesty International, she says the judicial authorities took her to a medical center outside the prison on 12 August 2015 and forced her to submit to the tests, purportedly with the purpose of investigating the charge against her.
Coerced “virginity testing” is internationally recognised as a form of violence and discrimination against women and girls. It also violates the absolute prohibition of torture, and cruel, inhuman and degrading treatment under international law, including article 7 of the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights (ICCPR), which Iran has ratified.
Atena has also complained that prison officials and guards have made lewd gestures, sexual slurs and other insults to her. She went on a three-day “dry” hunger strike in September 2015 in protest at this ill-treatment; however the harassment has continued.

	What you can do

1) Please write letters of solidarity to Atena to the address below:
Amnesty has received mixed feedback on how many solidarity messages are actually given to individuals in Evin Prison, but believes it sends a strong message to the Iranian authorities at the prison when they see the solidarity messages coming in for a person. 
Atena Farghadani, Evin Prison, Chamran Highway, Shahid Katchuyi Street, Darakeh Tehran, Islamic Republic of Iran. 
2) As Atena is an artist we are encouraging people to Draw for Atena in solidarity. 
You can see some example of drawing already received below, please visit http://draw4atena.tumblr.com/ where you can upload your pictures directly or you can email pictures to us at activism@amnesty.org.uk. 
Also if you haven’t done so already you can sign and promote our Atena petition at www.amnesty.org.uk/atena 
3) Please write to, tweet at and email the leader of the Islamic Republic of Iran calling:
· Iranian authorities to drop all charges, including any charges she faces for shaking her lawyers hand – such as ‘’illicit sexual relations falling short of adultery’’. 
· For Atena Farghadani to be released immediately and unconditionally, because she is a prisoner of conscience who has been held solely for her peaceful exercise of her rights to freedom of expression, association, and assembly; 
· Prior to release urging them to allow her regular visits from her family and lawyer.; 
· To ensure she is protected from torture and other ill-treatment and receives any medical care she may require; 
· For an independent and impartial investigation to be urgently conducted into the alleged torture and ill-treatment suffered by Atena Farghadani and those responsible brought to justice. 
Send your appeals to: 
Leader of the Islamic Republic of Iran, Ayatollah Sayed ‘Ali Khamenei, The Office of the Supreme Leader, Islamic Republic Street - End of Shahid Keshvar Doust Street Tehran, Islamic Republic of Iran 
Email: (via website) http://www.leader.ir/langs/en/index.php?p=letter
Salutation: Your Excellency
Twitter: @khamenei_ir (English)


	STOP TORTURE CAMPAIGN UPDATE
After more than 13 years, Shaker Aamer, the last remaining British resident in Guantanamo Bay has been released. 
For more info please visit:
http://www.amnesty.org.uk/press-releases/shaker-aamer-reports-hes-being-returned-uk-welcomed
http://www.amnesty.org.uk/blogs/campaigns/shaker-aamer-released-guantanamo-bay
 

	WRITE FOR RIGHTS 2015 (1 November to 31 December 2015)
Please do join the Write for Rights (WFR) 2015 campaign. Your letters, combined with hundreds of thousands of letters from around the world, will make a difference in the fight against injustice. 
· Those group members who receive a printed newsletter will have a booklet enclosed with this month’s newsletter. 

· For those of you who receive a emailed newsletter: from 1 November Write for Rights materials can be downloaded at www.amnesty.org.uk/write 

	Write for Rights 2014: updates

Last year, hundreds of thousands of people in more than 200 countries and territories took part in Amnesty’s global Write for Rights campaign, resulting in more than 3 million actions. Here’s an updates on the 12 cases:

· Kalpana Chakma in Bangladesh: We are still waiting for the Police Superintendent of Rangamati Hill District to submit her report on the investigation of Kalpana Chakma’s case.
· Liu Ping in China: For the first time, Liu Ping’s daughter was allowed to visit her in prison at the end of 2014. We believe the international attention generated by Write for Rights contributed to this.
· Yolanda Oquelí in Guatemala: On 15 July 2015 an appeal court ordered the suspension of construction work at the El Tambor mine until proper consultations are conducted with the affected communities of San Pedro Ayampuc and San José del Golfo. It’s a huge victory for Yolanda and other activists campaigning against the damage caused by the mining project.
· Moses Akatugba in Nigeria: The Governor of the Niger Delta responded to pressure from Amnesty supporters and granted a full pardon to Moses, who had been sentenced to death aged 16 for allegedly stealing three phones.
· John Jeanette Solstad Remø in Norway: Following our campaign in support of John Jeanette, the Norwegian government said it would change the law, so that people who want to change their legal gender can do so without undergoing compulsory medical treatment.
· Alfreda Disbarro in Philippines: The two policemen identified by Alfreda as her torturers were found guilty of grave misconduct. Both received a one-rank demotion.
· Raif Badawi in Saudi Arabia: He was flogged on 9 January 2015 – the first 50 lashes in his sentence of 1,000. The news quickly went around the world and boosted the campaign for his release. Although his sentence was upheld in June, he has yet to endure further flogging.
· Prageeth Eknaligoda in Sri Lanka: There has been no further progress in the case, although the election of a new President of Sri Lanka in January 2015 brought hope of change to the country.
· Hakan Yaman in Turkey: The investigation into the police attack on him continues. Our campaign has ensured attention from the Ministry of Justice for the case.
· Dr Mohammed al-Roken in United Arab Emirates: The human rights lawyer remains in prison, serving a 10-year sentence. However, our international campaign has helped human rights activists and prisoners’ families in the UAE feel less isolated from the world.
· Chelsea Manning in USA: Together, we took more than 240,000 actions for Chelsea Manning, serving 35 years in prison for leaking classified US government material. She remains in prison and is preparing a courtmartial appeal. The US military have agreed to provide her with hormone therapy treatment.
· Erkin Musaev in Uzbekistan: The family of Erkin Musaev, falsely accused of spying and jailed for 20 years after unfair trials, told us your letters gave him ‘strength, optimism and faith’. Erkin thanks everyone who took action. He remains in prison.
Thank you for taking part in the Write for Rights campaign – your support is appreciated and invaluable.



	www.amnesty.org.uk/bognor for further information about the Bognor Regis, Chichester & District group
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